

Dominican College Taylor's Hill Galway

H91 C573

Thursday 7th March 2024

Dear Parent /Guardian,

We have been invited to bring our 5th Year students to see a play entitled- How I Learned about Consent' on Wednesday 20th March at 1pm in NUIG.

This performance is based off the original play which initially began for third level students and was developed by the Active Consent programme which is based in NUIG. This version of the play is aimed at secondary school young people through stories of emergent sexuality in a way that is positive, trauma informed and evidence-based. More information on the play and the consent programme can be found at the following links:

https://www.consenthub.ie/ and https://www.universityofgalway.ie/about-us/news-and-events/newsarchive/2022/october/new-sexual-consent-stage-play-for-secondary-schools-premieres-.html and https://www.rte.ie/radio/radio1/clips/22162903/

If you wish your daughter to attend this play please sign and return the attached permission slip on or before Monday 11th March. Places are allocated on a first come first served basis as seats are limited in the theatre in NUIG. Those not attending the play have the opportunity to partake in an online workshop in school where topics such as STIs, contraception, consent and other RSE related topics will be discussed.

Regards, Lorraine Byrnes Deputy Principal I **<u>DO</u>** give permission to my daughter to attend the play entitled 'How I Learned about Consent' on Wednesday 20th March in NUIG. After the play students will leave NUIG and make their own way home. Therefore parents should make arrangements in relation to this. Student Name: Signed: (Parent/Guardian)

